Sandy Town Council



Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee 

Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday 5 September 2011 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy at 7.30pm.
Present:   Cllrs N Aldis (Chairman), J Ali, W Jackson, Mrs S Lunn, K Lynch, C Osborne, M Pettitt, Mrs M Runchman, D Sharman, Mrs S Stacey, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

Central Bedfordshire Cllr Mrs N Sheppard and 10 members of the public were present.  The Deputy Town Clerk was in attendance.
	1
	Apologies for absence (P26/11-12)      
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Scott, Smith and Mrs Smyth. Apologies also received from Central Bedfordshire Cllr Maudlin.


	2
	Declaration of Interests (P27/11-12)
a) Personal

Cllr Aldis, Ali, Jackson, Lunn, Lynch, Osborne, Pettitt, Sharman, Stacey, Sutton and White declared a personal interest in item 3 planning application 51/11 because of personal association with Cllr Runchman.
Cllr Aldis declared a personal interest in item 3 planning application 46/11 because he has discussed the application with the applicant. 
Cllr Osborne declared a personal interest in item 6 as he is Chairman of Sandy Football Club.

Cllr Sutton declared a personal interest in item 9 as an employee of the RSPB.
b) Prejudicial 

Cllr Runchman declared a prejudicial interest in item 3 planning application 51/11 because the applicant is her husband.


	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (P28/11-12)
a) CB/11/02620/ FULL To remove the existing bricked drive way and concrete over this and to concrete the area of garden next to the existing drive at 21 Belam Way, Sandy, Beds.

It was resolved: to make objections to the proposed application- Inadequate addressing of flooding and pollution.
b) CB/11/02810/ OUT Outline application: Erection of new four bedroom dwelling at 31-35 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds.

Two Members of the public spoke about the application.

It was resolved: to make objections to the proposed application- 1) Loss of amenity to existing properties due to light and overlooking.

2) Parking provision is inadequate

3) Access difficult with insufficient visibility.

4) Loss of trees from the street scene.
Eight Members of the public left the meeting.

c) CB/11/02563/ FULL Change of use from office to day care nursery (non residential) for main building and annexed building to rear at 54 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application – though the following points need to be considered.

1) Barrier for the safeguarding of children preventing them from going onto the road.

2) Off road unloading and loading of children to prevent obstruction of a busy pavement.
d) CB/11/02198/LB Listed Building: House extension / replacement barn along with internal amendments at Saddlers, 7 Swaden, Sandy, Beds.

e) CB/11/02197/ FULL House extension / replacement barn along with internal amendments. Formation of new detached garage & garden store.  Creation of new vehicle access point at Saddlers, 7 Swaden, Sandy, Beds. 

Application CB/11/02198/LB and CB/11/02197/ FULL were discussed at the same time and 
It was resolved: to make objections to the proposed application- 1) Rather large application in the open countryside.

2) Impact on near neighbours would be obtrusive and overbearing.

3) Loss of amenity due to light and overlooking.
f) CB/TPO/11/ 00233 Fell one Corsican Pine tree within the rear garden close to the garage at 4 Cedar Gardens, Sandy, Beds.
(Cllr Mrs Runchman left the room and took no part in discussion or voting on this application)
The applicant spoke about the application.

It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application - though the following points need to be considered.
1) Health & safety concerns about how the tree is felled.
2) Subject to a replacement tree being planted.

(Cllr Mrs Runchman re-entered the room before the next item was discussed)

One Member of the public left the meeting.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting  (P29/11-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 18 July 2011 be approved as a correct record of proceedings.



	5
	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy (P30/11-12)
Cllr Aldis reported that the application about the Nursery on the High Street was to be discussed at the next meeting of Development Control though it has been withdrawn from the agenda.

Cllr Osborne reported that work had started at 2 Glebe Road and Cllr Aldis responded that he would find out and report back to a future meeting.


	6
	Bedford Road (P31/11-12)
The Committee noted and discussed the report and the correspondence received. The Committee discussed that it would cost £60.00 to a mark a white H-bar on the road along the section of dropped kerb or £1431.00 to raise the dropped kerb and reconstruct the footway at the front of the war memorial in Bedford Road.  
It was resolved: that Central Bedfordshire Council is contacted to ask them to remove the dropped kerb and reconstruct the footway at no-cost to the Town Council and no further enforcement of parking in front of the drop kerb takes place.


	7

	Jenkins Pavilion Key Fobs (P32/11-12) 
The Committee noted and discussed the report. Members discussed the need to provide additional key fobs, so that 2 key fobs are available for each football fixture (1 key fob for each team) and the cost to purchase 10 additional key fobs is £169.66.
It was resolved to recommend: to purchase 10 additional key fobs for the Jenkins Pavilion at a total cost of £169.66 to be funded from the contingency fund.
It was resolved: that a charge of £20 be imposed if a key fob is not returned at the end of the session.

 

	8

	Town and Country Planning Act 1990 – Appeal (P33/11-12)
The Committee noted and discussed the report.
Cllr Aldis reported that he would be attending the meeting as a Central Bedfordshire Councillor.

It was resolved: that no member of Sandy Town Council need attend the appeal meeting.


	9
	River Survey (P34/11-12)

The Committee noted and discussed the report.
Cllr Sutton reported that the survey had to be completed by the end of September 2011.

It was resolved: that residents should take part in the river survey and that a press release be sent to the Biggleswade Chronicle.

	10
	Press Release (P35/11-12)

It was resolved: to issue a press release about the river survey to encourage residents to take part.


PAGE  
3

